
 
 

Page 1 of 2 
 

 

 
 

15 October 2019 

Updated Notice of Requisition for EGM 

 

Donaco International Limited (“the Company”) refers to its ASX release dated 11 October 
2019.  To recap, the Company had received two invalid notices seeking to requisition a 
shareholder’s meeting, which were signed by two individuals (“the Requisitioners”): 

(1) Mr Gerald Nicholas Tan Eng Hoe; and 

(2) Mr Tan Teck Lee Patrick. 

The two invalid notices were dated 21 August 2019 and 21 September 2019 respectively. 

On 10 October 2019, the Company then received a notice requisitioning a shareholder’s 
meeting from On Nut Road Limited, the Company’s largest shareholder.  In that notice, On Nut 
Road Limited included a list of five proposed directors who were named by the Requisitioners 
in their first invalid notice dated 21 August 2019.   

Subsequently, on 11 October 2019, On Nut Road Limited provided a second notice, which 
included a list of five proposed directors who were named by the Requisitioners in their 
second invalid notice dated 21 September 2019.  The only difference was that one change was 
made to the list of five proposed directors, with Mr Neil John Sheather replacing Mr Josiah 
Raymond Ng Meng Ngee.  A copy of this latest notice is attached. 

According to information provided by the Requisitioners, two of their proposed directors 
have a residential address in Australia.  This presumably addresses the concern under section 
201A(2) of the Corporations Act.  

On Nut Road Limited has again stated as follows: 

“We note that we do not support the resolutions proposed by the Requisitioners and our 
vote will be independent from their vote. We further note that there is no agreement, 
arrangement or understanding in place between On Nut Road Limited and the 
Requisitioners regarding the proposal to move these resolutions, the issue of a request to 
call a general meeting of the Company or how to vote on the resolutions. It is our view that 
in order to settle the matters addressed in the Invalid Notice and allow the Company to 
move forward with the current, stable board, which is not subject to challenge, we believe 
it is in the interests of the Company to put these resolutions to members.” 

The Board has received legal advice on this matter.  The Board will arrange for an 
extraordinary general meeting (“EGM”) proposing the resolutions to be held within the 
timeframe prescribed by the Corporations Act.  Once the meeting date has been set, the date 
will be announced, and a notice of EGM will be prepared and dispatched to all shareholders. 



 

 

 

 

For further information:    

Ben Reichel 
Executive Director   
(m) +61 412 060 281 












